At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th October 2013 at 7.00pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)          

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   

               Mr. B. Barber

   Mrs. A Carver   
   Mrs J. Davison               


   Mr. J. Steel               


   Mr. M.Wedd
  
     
   Cllr Bass

               Cllr Grove
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk 

Apologies: Mrs J. Faiers, Mr. A. Parry, Mrs V. Swinburn and Cllr Swinburn.
Declaration of Interests:  None

Safer Roads Partnership: David Perridge of the safer roads partnership explained that actual speeds had reduced very little despite the enforcement which had been carried out. Traffic speeds were a result of conditions perceived by drivers and were unlikely to be affected by continued enforcement. It was recommended that the parish council consider funding engineering measures ranging from white lines, gate ways to chicanes.
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Grove reported that highways were a concern of many residents and he had improved reporting of works. A particular concern was help for both early years and the elderly and fuel poverty. He was formulating a questionnaire on this topic. The work to stop flooding at the food factory would be completed in November.
District Councillors’ report: Cllr Bass presented the district councillors’ report. 
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that the minutes of the meetings held on the 2nd September and 16th September 2013 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman
Matters arising: 

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  No report.
Highways: No report.
Allotments: No report
Anti Social Behaviour:  The crime figures had been circulated by email.
Village Hall: No report

 Community Plan:  No report.

SWDP: Stage 1 of the EIP was concerned with testing the validity of the housing allocation.
Broadheath Common: No report.
Vicarage Green:  Mr Wedd was thanked for having replaced the football nets.
Post Office: Mrs Beard read out a letter from Harriett Baldwin MP .
Suspension of Standing Orders: No report.
To consider the provision of a community worker: This topic was deferred to a future meeting.

To consider the options for future maintenance of public open spaces on the Bloor development: It was agreed that while in principle the parish council would consider taking responsible for such maintenance subject to the provision of adequate finance, a decision could not be made because of insufficient information. 

Correspondence: 
1) Don Foster MP – Neighbourhood Community Budgets


2) Paul Bayliss, SWDP – Community Infrastructure Levy
Planning applications for consideration:
a) 13/00878/FUL, It was agreed that the clerk should write to Ben Gilpin at MHDC saying that the Parish Council had considered the response from Cerda Planning dated 19th September but do not wish to change the comments  made on this application in our letter dated 2nd Sept 2013 . Furthermore when the Committee report is prepared a copy of the Parish Council’s response should be included in the report.

13/01049/OUT, The council approved the comment letter which would be sent to Malvern Hills District Council.
13/01151/TPA, Torrington, Bell Lane   Approved

Decisions:
13/01050/HOU, Hendon House, Bell Lane    Approved
13/00931/HOU, High Oaks, Bell Lane    Approved
Finance: to consider: 

a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr. Steel, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. HMRC – Income tax (July – Sept)                                                                £300.40

                
2. Parish Lengthsman

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Sept 2013         

         £168.00

M Davis - Scheme Admin Sept 2013                                          £11.55
                                                                               WCC Total £179.55
b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc Sept 2013 

           £47.25
      Mr S Skeys  -  Cut hedge by playing field 

          £160.00

      Mr S Skeys – mow allotments, Sept 2013                                   £40.00








Total  £247.258

    Grand Total Mr  Skeys = £415.25
b) A contribution from the parish council for the provision of audio visual equipment for the village hall: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Steel and resolved to contribute a third of the cost (approx £510) of providing the equipment, the county council (cllr. Grove) and the village hall, contributing the remainder.

c) External Auditors Report / Adoption of Accounts 2012/2013: 
The external audit of the accounts had been completed and approved by Grant Thorton. 
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Steel and resolved to adopt the audited accounts for 2012/2013.
AOB: There was concern about the size and safety of a poplar tree in Rectory Close. The clerk to ask MHDC tree officer to report.
Date of Next meeting:  4th November 2013 at 7.30pm.         
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